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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club

held on
Date:   Wednesday 10th March 2021  


                       Venue: Zoom Meeting
       Present 
Joan Stone
JS
Ladies Captain

Jan Street
JaS
Vice Captain

Ann Gates                  AG             Past Captain    





Karen Forward
KF

Competition Secretary

Linda Johnson 
LJ

Handicap Secretary

Fiona Cruse               FC

Treasurer  





      Anne Scott

    AS

Secretary



Jen Warmington
JW

Committee Member/New Members
 


Samantha Thorpe
ST

Committee Member/Eclectic
Joan welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1. Apologies for absence: None
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting. 
Approval of the minutes held on Monday 16th November were accepted as an accurate record and approved.
 Proposed by:  Linda Johnson                                  Seconded by Ann Gates
3. A - Matters 1arising from the Ladies Committee Meeting: - None
B – Report from the Main Committee Meeting: -None
4.  Lady Captain’s Report 
  Hopefully, we will all be able to play Golf from 29th March.

The Club House and facilities will not be open initially. This includes the locker rooms & Lavender cottage.

Weather permitting from the 19th April, food and drink will be available outside. Then hopefully the Club House and facilities will fully open from 17th May.

For any competitions in April the Proshop has requested that there would be no block bookings. Each group to book their own tee times.

It is the intention for Ladies league matches to go ahead this year. The closing dates have been extended from end September to end of October. This is to help complete all fixtures.

We were due to play away to Minehead and Tall Pines in April, these have been rescheduled to Sept.

Once we have confirmed all the dates, I will let you know.

Stay safe everyone, can’t wait to see everyone.
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
We have been asked to suggest some alternative dates for the Trimatch at Cricket St Thomas as this was due to be held on 22nd April and they have requested that this be rearranged for later in the year.

Dates for the Friendly matches for this year will be confirmed with the other clubs.

6. Treasurer’s Report
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7. Competition Secretary’s Report
(AG reporting until KF takes over). 
      
Ann reported that she contacted the R&A, regarding the Coronation Competition who emailed     that online entries delayed due to Covid 19, now deadline 20th June. Change of regulations Ladies with a handicap of 40, cam play. When we can play, it will be on the Website.
All Fools Greensomes can be played by the end of August. She will get the info out soon to the Ladies.

Discussion around Eclectics this year. Joan not sure how we can fit it in.
No Plate, Sam Thorpe running the Eclectic and willing to organise it but depends on new regulations and time available.

AG asked LJ if eclectics should be played as Qualifiers? Normal format inform Pro Shop going to do a Qualifier/Eclectic and record score on the Computer. LJ to ask to the Pro Shop but mentioned that we will now have General Paly cards and a discussion around the new Handicap system. LJ has updated handicaps but difficult to get to grips with it. Will become more clearer after we return and used to the system. 
LJ suggested that we encourage Ladies to do Eclectics as qualifiers.

Hold fire on eclectics for the first month S/F’s and Medals will start in April.

AG will start to send out Emails regarding the All Fools & Margarita. Meeting KF as soon as we can get together to start competitions.

LJ asks if we should put copy of Competitions on the Website? 
Discussion over Competitions not on the calendar, JS suggested a smaller committee group to meet in a month’s time to sort out dates. AG reminded we need more than a month’s lead-in. 

8. Handicap Secretary’s Report
I attended a county Zoom meeting for handicap secretaries on Tuesday 2nd March. There was a lot of useful information with regard to the new WHS system. The main points of interest were:

· There is no need to undertake a handicap review this year. If anyone feels their handicap index is not correct the solution is almost certainly that they need to put in more cards.

· General play cards should be entered when players are participating in any kind of singles competition. This includes rollups with a prize pot and competitions played over fewer than 18 holes.

· Medals and stablefords will have a 95% playing allowance automatically applied to the course handicap. However, for handicap purposes it is important the everyone plays to their course handicap and does not pick up too soon on holes where the shot is lost due to the playing allowance.

· If a hole is started but not completed, for instance, picking up when you have no more shots in a stableford. The hole must be recorded as NR (no return)

· If a hole is not played, for instance you walk in from the 17th due to bad weather. The unplayed holes must be marked as NS (not started).

· If a player omits to put in a score it is up to the handicap secretary to locate that score and put it in. 

· There is no longer a concept of silver and bronze divisions. Clubs may set their own divisions to be whatever they like. This also means that the divisions can be adjusted to reflect the handicap profile of the club. 

·  Clubs may also set their own limits for competition entry; however, it is important to be inclusive and to ensure that opportunities are available for players of all abilities.

· There must be no limits to entry of medal and stableford competitions.

· Handicap limits must be hard limits. If someone has a higher handicap that the limit set, they must not be allowed to enter the competition and play off a lower handicap. They could be allowed to participate but not win a prize or you could offer separate prizes for different handicaps.

· There is no longer a competition handicap. Clubs may specify how many competition cards are required for entry on a rolling 12-month basis.

· It will now be possible for people to become independent golfers. England Golf will charge £40 a year to allow someone who is not a member of a golf club to obtain and maintain a golf handicap.

· You may exclude independent golfers from your opens by requiring participants to be members of a golf club.

· If you are worried about people who obtain a handicap index but then fail to enter subsequent rounds you can specify a minimum number of rounds for open entry. 

· Older ladies with higher handicaps will find that they now go up quicker. This should allow them to remain competitive for longer.

· The England Golf medal will now be awarded based on medal and stableford rounds. There is no limit to the number of rounds and, apparently, England Golf will provide a report at the end of the year.

· The Handicap Championship in August is open to all ladies. Clubs will need to hold qualifying competitions in May for entry to the Dickinson & Barlow cups and the Grass Roots Trophy.

The main takeaway from the meeting is that this is a new system, and it will take a while to bed down. Everyone needs to get used to the idea that a handicap is something to be maintained not protected and the more cards you put in the more stable your handicap will be.

I am in the process of updating the handicapping information in the ladies handbook. I will also provide some information on handicaps, handicap allowance and the NR/NS issue to all ladies before we return to golf on the 29th. Also, the Club V1 system appears to have been updated so I will be able to set up the April stablefords and medals.

9. County Delegate’s Report 
      
We have a bye in the first round of the Rogers Cup. We have to play Mendip Spring at Cricket St   Thomas by 2nd August.

            Various county competitions are now on the website.

10. New Members Report
JW reported that she is working on the New Members Handbook. It has been decided to give out physical copies, as few ladies access the information on the web site or print off. Discussion over costs but the benefits of having a booklet is more ‘welcoming’ to prospective new members.
11. Juniors Nothing to report
12. Starters for Men’s and Ladies Competitions none requested.
13. Correspondence None
14. AOB None
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 19.22.
Date of next meeting:  Wednesday 14th April 2021 at 6.30pm

Location: Zoom Meeting
Signed as correct …………………………….. Date …………
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